
From The Board of Selectmen: Rising COVID-19 infection rates and our concern about the 

health of Town employees and citizens have caused the Board of Selectmen to immediately 

suspend all Town board and committee meetings. This action is aligned with New Hampshire 

Executive and Emergency Orders. The Board of Selectmen will continue to meet to ensure that 

critical Town issues continue to be addressed. 

 

The Board of Selectmen request that all residents requiring services from the Town Clerk, Tax 

Collector, or Town Administrator attempt to use telephone, email, or postal mail for questions or 

requests. We also ask that to the extent possible residents use online services, postal mail, or 

the Town Hall drop box to conduct business. As a reminder, all persons entering Town Hall 

must wear a face covering. 

 

Town Recycling Center operations will continue with no immediate changes. In view of recent 

CDC guidance we request that all persons using the center wear a face covering. 

 

Thank you for continued support of our efforts to keep our community safe. 

 


